
 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  February 28, 2017 

 

  October 23, 2017 

  GH17563-G 

 

A and T Development LLC 

c/o Pacific Crest Consultants 

23622 Calabasas Road, #100 

Calabasas, California  91302 

 

 

Subject: Additional Response to City of Los Angeles Review Letters, Proposed 

Private Street 1437 for Access to 1830 N. Blue Heights Drive; PT NE 1/4 

Sec 7, T1S, R14W (Arb 23); 1830 N. Blue Heights Drive, Los Angeles, 

California. 

 

Reference: Reports by Grover-Hollingsworth and Associates, Inc.: Geologic and Soils 

Engineering Exploration, Proposed Single-Family Dwelling, Swimming 

Pool and Retaining Walls, dated August 4, 2016; Response to City 

Correction Letter and Revised Basement Wall Designs, Proposed 

Residential Development, dated November 15, 2016; and Geologic and 

Soils Engineering Exploration, Proposed Private Street 1437, dated        

April 20, 2017. 

 

 City of Los Angeles: Correction Letter, dated September 13, 2016 (Log 

#94559); Approval Letter, dated December 14, 2016 (Log #94559-01); and 

Review Letter, dated May 18, 2017 (Log #97204). 

 

 City of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works, Bureau of Engineering, 

Geotechnical Review Letter, dated August 8, 2017. 

 

Gentlemen: 

 

This letter presents our additional responses to the above-referenced City of Los Angeles 

review letter dated May 18, 2017, and Bureau of Engineering August 8, 2017 review letter 

concerning the private street project.  These responses follow consultation with the Building 

and Safety Geotechnical Reviewer. 
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31129 Via Colinas, Suite 707, Westlake Village, California  91362 • (818) 889-0844 • (FAX) 889-4170 

Engineering Geology                                                            Geotechnical Engineering 
 

31129 Via Colinas, Suite 707, Westlake Village, California 91362 • (818) 889-0844 • (FAX) 889-4170 

The Department of Building and Safety has requested that we revise our geologic map to 

indicate the areas where each soil nail design is applicable.  The preliminary design are 

provided in our April 20, 2017, report and are summarized in the following table and the 

applicable areas for each design are shown on the enclosed revised Geologic Maps. 

 

Geologic Section Soil Nail Spacing Soil Nail Length 

A 10 14 

B 10 14 

D 8 26 

F 8 20 

G 8 19 

H 5 26 

 

Our responses to the Bureau of Engineering review letter are provided below on an item-by-

item basis. 

 

Bullet 1:  Updated Private Street Map that depicts all the proposed retaining, soil nail, and 

slough walls. 

 

Response:  An updated Private Street Map is being prepared by others that will show the 

requested information. 

 

Bullet 2:  Where the street is to be widened over the south or west descending slope on the 

downslope side, describe the proposed earthwork and construction.  Note that the 

Department of Public Works (Department) allows construction of fill slopes at gradients no 

steeper than 2:1 H:V (horizontal:vertical) 

 

Response:  Locations where the private street is to be widened past the western or southern 

downslope side of the current graded road will be supported by pile-supported retaining 

walls.  No graded fill slopes are planned.  Grading recommendations for the retaining wall 

backfill are provided in our referenced report. 

 

Item 3:  The Grover Hollingsworth and Associates, Inc., July 18, 2017 report demonstrates 
















